
 

  
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 6 – 5th Apr 2017 
 

SUBJECT:  Notification of Borehole Survey  
 

 
 

Ref: Chart 3404, Location of Borehole survey and Project Exclusion Zone 
 

In connection with Saqr Port extension project, a Borehole Survey will be conducted by Jack-up 
Vessel Fuguro Oceanus from 5th – 11 Apr 2017 outside the existing exclusion zone (attached 
drawing) in below mentioned co-ordinates:  
 

 

Borehole IDs Position 
 

Latitude Longitude 

VO-01 25O 58.573’N 056O 02.548’E 

VO-05 25O 58.676’N 056O 02.486’E 

VO-06A 25O 58.839’N 056O 02.574’E 

 
The Fuguro Oceanus will be towed to above location by a Tug boat and will be working 24 hours a 
day. During survey operations the Fuguro Oceanus will display shapes and lights as required by 
International and local regulations, and maintain a listening watch on VHF Channels’ 14 and 69. 
The survey team will be in regular contact with the Control Tower and keep them updated of their 
intended movements. 
 
The survey is weather dependent and subjected to delay. 
 
Therefore, all Mariners are requested to give the Fuguro Oceanus a wide berth and proceed with 
caution when transiting the area. 
 
 
 
 

Capt. Michael Magee 
Harbour Master 
RAK Ports 

 
Status of previously published notices: 
2015: 1  
2016: 2 
2017: 3, 5 
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